
Celebration Corner
     Happy Birthday

8/6 Danny Hall
Mark Lane

8/11
Ethan Innis
Ron Norris
Junior Sherrill

8/12 Lee Birdwell
8/13 Rick Longworth
8/15 Treasa Clouse

8/16 Trevis Maynard

8/17

Donna Dyer
Jackie Dyer
Karen Gentry
Tyler Lane

8/19 Emogene Watson

  Happy Anniversary
8/12  Tommy & Jill Certain

 Roy & Denise Brown

8/17 Tommy & JoAnn Randolph

Remember these people in your prayers:
Holladay Sick List
Johnny Fox, Fay Hickey, Ralph 
King, Charlie Lumpkin, Nell 
Vinson, Katherine Hall, Danny & 
Andrew Hall

Cancer Patients:   
Joyce Thurman, David Waller

Home Bound:
Donna Dyer, Carlena 
Nabors, Wayne Crabtree, 
Revene Archer, 
Grady & Pat Judd, 
Dean & Emogene Watson, 
George & Jean Long

Calendar Corner
8/4

> Elders’ Meeting @4:30pm
> Supper Club after PM 
   Services @ Fazoli’s

8/10 > Men’s Breakfast @8am in
   Fellowship Hall

8/11 > Crochet Class @4:30pm
> Circle 1 meets

8/18

> Putnam County Sing
   @2pm @ Pippin CoC
> Supper Club after PM 
   Services - Ice Cream Social
   in Fellowship Hall

8/25 > Crochet Class @4:30pm
> Circle 2 meets

9/1
> Elders’ Meeting @4:30pm
> Supper Club after PM 
   Services 

9/6 > Ladies Luncheon @11am

For YOUTH related questions, please contact:
Cole (931-808- 6867) & Ashley (931-644-1734) Stubblefield

Prayers Requested For:  Bill Pippin (Betty Sherrill’s brother), 
Dottie Mayfield (Nedra Bishop’s mother), Judd Davis (Wylies’ 
great grandson), Ruby Anderson (Roslyn Stout & Rosie Killian’s 
sister), Joyce Moore (friend of Larry Reid), Dean Flatt (Danny 
Allen’s sister), Jerry Montgomery (Dollie Gibson’s friend) Theresa 
Herren (Chris Burton’s sister), Jerry Joiner, Beatrice Glover (friend 
of Pat Clouse & Annette Flatt)

Bethesda Cedar Hills Bailey Manor Signature
Gale Barr

#504
Gerald Barr 

#201
Villa Bilbrey

#106
 Martha 

Thompson
George 

Long
Vivian Stricklin  #100 #24 #502

Death Wish? 
(Philippians 1:21-23) 

Did the Apostle Paul have a death wish? After reading this passage from the letter to the 
Philippian church, some may believe Paul wished to die. Writing from a Roman prison he 
penned, “For to me, to live is Christ, and to die is gain.” (Philippians 1:21) He would go on to 
say in the following verses that he was conflicted in his desire to be with Christ, which would 
be far better, or remain alive in order to serve the dear saints for which he felt so deeply. But 
if we take a contextual look at the first chapter of Philippians, we can see the confidence that 
Paul possessed. “For I know that this will turn out for my deliverance (salvation) through 
your prayer and the supply of the Spirit of Jesus Christ.” (v. 19) From his dire situation, the 
inspired apostle could see the big picture. 

Just as Paul could visualize God’s plan for his life, you and I can experience the 
understanding of an abundant life in Christ. (John 10:10) Upon obedience to the gospel 
message, we gain the confidence and knowledge of our forgiveness and salvation. (1 John 
5:13) Of course we must be realist and face the fact that all must die and stand before God in 
the judgment. (Heb. 9:27) But the journey toward the certainty of death does not have to be a 
miserable one. From the words of Jesus to the epistles, we can learn to experience a life of the 
joy, peace, and anticipation of being with Christ. No, this is not morbid nor is it a death wish. 
But rather we are looking forward into the future to an almost unimaginable and unending 
heavenly life with God.                                                  Jay Launius – 2024 Maud church of Christ Maud, Texas 

Bible Bowl Home Studies
Today the Pippen family is hosting the Bible Bowl Home Study 

here at Holladay, immediately after morning services.  
Bible Bowl contestants should study 2 Samuel chapters 

13-16 before NEXT Sunday’s Home Study.

There are still TWO Sundays ( August 18th & 
25th) open that we need adults to sign-up (sheet 

is in the foyer) to host the Home Studies.  You 
can host right here at the building & just supply 

lunch.  
If you can plan about 30 minutes of games, 

that’d be great, but if you host at the building 
they can play on our wonderful playground.2 Samuel 10:12

Be of good courage, and let us be strong for our people and for the cities of 
our God. And may the LORD do what is good in His sight.”

Congratulations 
to Jace 

Randolph!   
Proud 

grandparents, 
Tommy & JoAnn 

Randolph, 
are pleased to 
announce that 
Jace graduates 

from 
Marine Basic 

Training 
on August 9!! 



August 4,  2024
A weekly bulletin to inform & edify God’s family at Holladay.

Care Line:
(931) 525-3828

Email:
HolladayChurchOf
Christ@gmail.com

Website:
TheLordsWay.
com/Holladay/

YouTube
Channel:

@holladaychurch
ofchrist5170

Radio 
Program:

WHUB FM 107.7
“A Challenge 

to Think”
Sunday @ 9:07 am

Television 
Program:
DISH #267

DIRECT #30
“Preach the Gospel”
Sunday @ 7:30 am

Elders:
Johnny Fox        

931-260-3100     

Lonnie Hickey   
931-858-4302    

Donnie Loftis
931 252-0719

Tommy Randolph
931 644-6626

Deacons:
Phillip Hall

931-372-8294

Bobby Hall 
 931-319- 2633

Robert Pippin  
734-626-4314

Paul Sparks
681-238-4464

David Waller
931-267-0189

Treasurer:
Danny Dyer  

931-260-5053

Schedule of Services
For the 
Record
 Wk of 
7/28

 Sunday
    Bible Study 10:00 am 88
    Morning
    Worship 11:00 am 139
    Evening
    Worship 6:00 pm        58
 Wednesday
    Bible Study 6:30 pm 83
     Contribution            $4.177

Sunday morning sermons are 
recorded & posted to the 
church FaceBook page & 

YouTube channel.

Ministers:
Johnny Fox 

 Home:  931-526-7883
Cell:  931-260-3100

Bob Bishop  
931-881-4635

Church of Christ at Holladay
Located at:  1765 Mine Lick Creek Rd, Cookeville  38501

Mailing Address:  PO Box 3612, Cookeville  38502

WELCOME  VISITORS!
If you are visiting with us today, you are our honored guest and we extend an invitation to

come back each opportunity you may have.
Please take the time to fill out a visitor card and drop it in the collection plate.

Those Who 
Serve

Sunday, August 4 Sunday, August 11
Morning Evening Morning Evening

 Announcements David Waller Bob Bishop
 Song Leader Jeff Stout Greg Fox Luke Hall Paul Sparks
 Scripture Reading Don Clouse Jordan Goodloe Mark Herren Bobby Hall
 Opening Prayer Robert Pippin Tommy Randolph Cole Stubblefield Larry Reid
 Lord’s Table  Presiding Luke Hall & Bob Bishop Roy Brown & Christian Kazmark

 Lord’s Table Servers 

West
Ethan Innis
Dee Allison

Devon Allison

East
Caleb Birdwell
Lee Birdwell
Tom Certain

West
Don Clouse
Terry Flatt
Mark Lane

East
Keith Hickey

Lonnie Hickey
Phillip Hall

 Count/Tray Assist Paul Sparks & James Key Terry Lewis & David Loftis
 Sermon Eric Mitchell Chase Fletcher Luke Hall Johnny Fox
 Closing Prayer Phillip Hall Lonnie Hickey Ethan Innis Donnie Loftis
 Nursery Attendants Diana & Madison Reich Amanda & Shawna Hall
 Van Driver Mark Herren (931-261-0454) Omer Wylie (931-704-0698)
 Lock Building Robert Pippin Robert Pippin
 Prepare Communion Bob & Nedra Bishop Bob & Nedra Bishop

Wednesday,  August 7 Wednesday,  August 14
 Song Leader Ron Norris Terry Flatt
 Closing Prayer Terry Flatt Robert Pippin
 Van Driver Terry Flatt (931-252-5436) Terry Flatt (931-252-5436)

If you cannot serve, please contact Dee Allison (931-979-6633).   Those serving please arrive 15 minutes before worship.

If you have any updates for the bulletin, please text both Trish Hall (931-854-6284) & Marsha Sparks (804-814-1575).PLEASE NOTE:  EAST Fellowship door is closed until further notice for handicap ramp work.

Pray for them daily:  Pray for the homebound person AND their caregivers. 
Communicate regularly:  Contact them by phone, email, text, or letter, depending on what 
they're comfortable with.  Send them a ‘thinking of you’ card.
Visit them:  This can give caregivers respite time.  Consider playing games or watching a 
movie with them.  You can arrange visits at a time that's convenient for both of you.  
Offer assistance:  Run errands for them, offer transportation to appointments/etc, help with 
household chores, lawn care, car repairs, or other tasks you can do. 
Bring them a meal:  Find out what food they like best & make it for them.  Bring them a 
meal from their favorite restaurant.  Bring them a little snack or dessert to share with them.    

Show
Our 

Homebound
Some
Love!

We extend our sympathy to the family of Bill Poston,  Bill is the uncle of our Brenda Ransom.  
Funeral on Thursday (Aug 8) at 11am.  Sympathy also extended to Ann Wylie on the passing of her 
aunt, Vida Frizzell. Funeral was August 2nd.


